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When I moved to Simi Valley in 1974, what I saw was a “sea of rooftops,” with some rows of mature eucalyptus trees, which punctuated the skyline. Those trees, like those along the south side of Avenida Simi, next to this park, were relicts of our agricultural past.

Our City very early recognized the value that trees bring to a community. In 1973 the Planning Commission adopted a “Heritage Tree Preservation Policy,” which guided the development review process in the valley. That policy was intended to preserve eucalyptus windrows, mature native oak trees and other distinctive trees. The row of eucalyptus trees on the south side of Avenida Simi and the California fan palms that grace the median of Alamo Street between Tapo Canyon Road and Sycamore Drive are examples. In 1915 those palm trees were planted along the northern side of a new street, which was then called “Palm Drive.” As new subdivisions came along and developers told City staff that they would have to remove two or three or four of the palm trees in order to make room for minor intersections and left-turn pockets, they were informed that would be fine, but that the palms would have to be relocated along Alamo Street. What has resulted is arguably one of the most beautiful streetscape in Ventura County.  

Eventually, the City adopted a “Mature Preservation Ordinance,” which was intended to regulate how we deal with mature trees in the community. As a result, numerous mature trees have been preserved throughout the city. The large valley oak at the northern end of Yosemite Avenue is an example – it was preserved at the insistence and foresight of our City Council.

What we have today in this valley can fairly be described as an “urban forest.” It is a reflection of the value that we place on trees in our urban environment. Trees provide shade, a sense of the seasons, commune with nature, roosting areas for birds, and, of course, habitat for animals. We celebrate our trees. 

